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8 April 2024 

 

 

 

 

Dear  

  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 19 

March 2024. You requested the following:  

Hi there, I would like to know the total amount of extra tax collected as a result of the 

removal of interest as a deductible expense, per property or per tax entity. If the latter, 

I'd like to know what kind of tax entities paid that amount. I would also like to know what 

method was introduced at the time to measure this. Thank you so much in advance  

Information being refused 

Your request for information relating to tax per property is refused under section 18(g) of the 

OIA, as the information is not held by Inland Revenue, and we do not believe it is held by another 

agency.  

Regarding your request for information relating to tax per entity, the information you have 

request is considered sensitive revenue information under section 18 of the Tax Administration 

Act 1994 (TAA) because it directly identifies a taxpayer. Accordingly, your request is refused 

under section 18(c)(i) of the OIA, as releasing this information would be contrary to section 18 

of the TAA. 

However, I trust that the information provided below, which looks at aggregate totals broken 

down by the type of entity reporting the interest expense, will be of assistance. 

Information being released 

Income tax returns have, since the 2021-22 income year, contained a question asking 

taxpayers to disclose whether they incurred interest from residential property. The question 

asks for both the total interest on residential property, the interest expense that they have 

claimed, and the reasons for their claim.   

This information, in conjunction with questions relating to residential rental income and 

deductions, can be used to generate estimates of the tax impact created by interest 

deductions. These estimates are complicated by the existence of several other policies relating 

to income from residential rental property (notably the brightline test and residential loss-

ringfencing), and by the evolving way in which this income is treated on tax returns. 

  

 

 








